Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting 

 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 5th September 2019 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 148         Draft Minutes to be ratified at the October meeting.  
 Councillors Present: J Stephens, N Harrop, R James, K Armstrong, H Reb, E Trafford & 
                                     S Langcake                                                                     

  Also Present: E Clark (Clerk) & Cllr Grainger (Allerdale Borough Councillor)                         

1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received & accepted from Cllr Ewart & Cllr Bowness (Cumbria County Councillor) 
 2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 1st of August 2019.    
3)  Public Participation – No comments or representations made by members of the public.    
 4)  Requests for Dispensations - There were no requests for dispensations.

 5)  Declaration of Interests – There were no declarations of interest.
6)  Cumbria Constabulary – PCSO 5214 Crome reported that there had been four incidents of note for the area of Bassenthwaite since the last meeting; 2 thefts, 1 public order offence & 1 burglary (insecure business premises).
 7)  Chairman’s Announcements 
a) The Lake District National Park submitted its Local Plan to the planning department inspectorate on the 1st of August 2019.  During the period of examination, copies of the relevant documents will be available to view on the authority’s website www.lakedistrict.gov.uk/localplan. The examination page will be regularly maintained and updated.

b) CALC have many training courses they will be delivering between now and December.  Courses include; effective councillor, green spaces, experienced chairman, managing trees, neighbourhood planning etc.   Further info on circulated email.    

    8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
     The following payments were considered & approved for payment:  
(a) Tivoli (Grounds Maintenance – August)



£191.99
(b) Clerk’s Salary (01/07/19 – 30/09/19)

                          £451.18

(c) Clerk’s Expenses (postage 28.51, ink 22.98, paper 2.95, Envelopes 1.50)        £  55.94

(d) HM Revenue & Customs (PAYE)



            £112.80

  To note the following receipt received:            

(i) Birch Trees (Wayleaves)


                                      £  10.00


  (ii)  Chestnuts   (Wayleaves)


                                      £  10.00
     9) Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st August 2019 is £15,278.28 on all three PC accounts. The bank reconciliation as at 31st of August 2019 was approved & accepted.      
 10)  Planning
   a)  Ref No:  7/2019/2200 - Alterations including reducing the height of the existing steel framed building and change to ancillary domestic storage – Scarness Farm, Bassenthwaite – No Objection.  

 b)  Ref No:  7/2019/2154 – Replace existing treatment plant with sewage pumping station.  Installation of 600m of rising main from new sewage pumping station to connect to United Utilities manhole – Butts Meadow, Bassenthwaite – Withdrawn 14/08/19.
    c)  Ref No:  7/2019/2135 – Dwelling House – Bassenthwaite Hall Farm – Mr P Trafford – Granted by LDNPA 07/08/19. 

11)  Highways – Cllr James advised that he had reported the inoperative footway light (no2) outside the Sun Inn and asked for new dog fouling signs for the lamp columns.  The following highway issues were noted; an inoperative light at North Row, bad potholes in the village, The Narrows & Scarness.  Water is again on the road at the entrance of Bassenfell and North Row end  road requires attention.  The grass & hedges are overgrown on School Road.  North of Burthwaite Bridge, on the left, water has eroded the road.
        Cllr Reb reported that the parish room committee had discussed the tidying of the ‘Bassenthwaite Sign’ and had agreed that if the parish council could dig out, level, paint the poles and supply a suitable trough they would supply and plant the plants - Cllr Stephens and Cllr Harrop to progress.  

       An email from highways advised that the recent collision near Castle Inn had been discussed by the police via the CRASH process and it had been concluded that the incident was a result of driver error.  No highway shortcomings were highlighted.  They noted that the route from Keswick to Castle Inn was full of bends so it was impossible to sign every single bend.

       In respect of the speed activation sign at Bass Chapel, highways advised that this was in the pipeline and was currently with one of the technicians to arrange, they apologised for the delay.         
 12)  Reports – Cllr Grainger advised that the waste collection service should be back to normal from the 9th of September.
 13)  Parish Play Area – Cllr Stephens advised that he had been quoted £990 plus vat to replace the wood beam on the swing. The price of new swings would be £5000. plus vat.  It was agreed to look into grants and discuss at a future meeting. 
  14)  Hearse House – Cllr Stephens advised that the purchaser of the hearse house/church rooms had withdrawn his offer.  The solicitor suggested that they be put up for auction.
  15)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by Wednesday the 25th of September 2019.
   16)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 3rd of October 2019.    
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.05 pm. 
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